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 PRESIDENT;S REPORT: 
 
“NOTE” ACCOUNT THE FEDERAL ELECTION BEING HELD ON OCTOBER 21ST 
AND THE VICTORY BRANCH LEGION BEING A POLLING STATION OUR 
MEETING WILL BE HELD UPSTAIRS INSTEAD OF OUR USUAL SPOT. FOR 
THOSE NEEDING IT, THE ELEVATOR WILL BE  AVAILABLE. 
 
Hello Everybody,  
I hope every one had a great Thanksgiving. We have had a pretty nice fall so far. 
Hopefully the mild weather stays around for some time. Some of our “snowbird” 
members are preparing to make the trip south soon.  
 
WINDSOR CHAPTER VISIT 
Our friends from Windsor will be visiting us this month. 



 
  
 
 
CANADIAN PACIFIC MAGAZINE 
The latest edition of the Canadian Pacific Magazine is in and I will have copies available 
at this months meeting. 
 
NCCPPA CONVENTION 2020 
The Chapter Executive is still working on organizing the convention and will have 
updates for you when they become available.  
 
LONDON CHAPTER CHRISTMAS PARTY 
At our last meeting we had a discussion with regards to our Christmas Party. The 
decision was to try and find other venues to host the party. That being said, the executive 
is continuing to search and possibly will have some news at our meeting. The executive is 
still open to any ideas from the membership which can be discussed at our meeting. 
 
CHAPTER ELECTIONS 
NOMINATIONS WILL BE HELD AT OUR OCTOBER MEETING FOR THE 
POSITIONS OF 1.  PRESIDENT - 2. VICE PRESIDENT - 3. TREASURER - 4. 
SECRETARY. 
 
I hope to see everyone at our meeting on October 21st. 
 
Tom Sonier  
President 
 
 
 
TREASURERS REPORT: 
 
Bank balance for bowling group $3732.11 
 
Following is the Treasurers Report for Our October 21st Meeting: 
 
At our September 23rd meeting we had a total of 34 members and guests present with 28 
joining us for lunch. We have 32 members who paid their dues. Thank you to those who have 
paid and those who haven’t may pay at any time. 
 
Expenses for the month were: Legion for 24 meals $288.00. I short paid the legion as I miss 
counted by 4 which will be paid this month. Golf tournament prizes $40.00. 
 
On September 25th I deposited $655.00 
 
Lucky winners of the door prizes were Giselle Hamilton and Joan Harris who received $20.00 
each and our association received $22.00. 
 
We have a total of $162.00 cash on hand and our bank balance is $6219.48 
 



 
  
 
Nick Dionne 
 
Treasurer. 

OBITUARIES;Dan Scott operator London passed away Oct.3rd 2019 

BIRTHDAYS . 
Ron Bowman-Stu Cambridge-Chuck Dowswell-Shawn Humphrey 
Lloyd Palmer-Al Tape-Charlie Rath 
Bowling News: 
Unfortunately we've started off the 2019/2020 bowling season missing some of 
our long term bowlers. Jerry McGrenere is still on the mend and gaining 
strength,  Paula Watson is also gaining strength from a severely broken ankle 
and both Irene Cooper and Patsy Smith are recuperating from significant health 
challenges. We wish all of you the very best and a speedy recovery. We miss 
You!   
  
We are also welcoming several new and spare bowlers this season. Nick Dionne, 
Bryan Nelson, Terry and Maureen Jackson and Carol Zavitz have all enhanced 
our bowling teams and we welcome you and hope you enjoy your time with us.  
  
After 7 weeks, Ted Savauge's team is in the lead with 39 points with Don 
DeGraw's team in second with 30 points.  
  
On the individual side, the weekly top 3 high over average triple game 
results are:  
  
Sept. 3rd - Ron Fox - 467 (+125), Val Barnes - 429 (+84), Marie Swallow - 596 
(+80)    
Sept. 10th - Carol Zavitz - 572 (+179), Bill Pow - 605 (+134), John Elliott - 669 
(+102) 
Sept  17th - Darcy Delaney - 687 (+99)  (only 1 to report this week as we have a 
minimum of +80 to record)     
Sept. 24th - Nick Dionne - 549 (+153), Louise Bolton - 704 (+116), Betty 
Bathgate - 477 (+96)   
Oct 1st - Tony Buckley - 527 (+137), Don DeGraw - 584 (+125), Gary Hackney - 
533 (+116)  
Oct 8th - Helen Bodis - 472 (+178), Pat Teasdale - 409 (+127), Maureen Jackson 
- 436 (+112)  
Oct 15th - Marie Swallow - 618 (+108),  
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